The Board of Health meeting was held on Monday, March 1, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Myles Heger, Lisa Lesogor and Timothy Harhen. Staff in attendance: Susan Mulloy, Adm. Asst. and Robert Philbrick, Health Agent

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to open the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

*NO HEARINGS/MEETINS SCHEDULED

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to approve Disposal Works Permits for 401 N. Bedford Street and 136 Cedar Street.

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to issue a Residential Kitchen Permit to Gillian's Sweets and Treats.

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to issue a Permit to Operate an Indoor and Outdoor Swimming Pool at the YMCA.

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to issue a Permit for Curbside Pick-Up of Trash and Recyclables to Waste Management.

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to issue an Installers Permit to Kenny Jones Corp.

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to issue a Seasonal Food Service Permit to Smiles by the Mile and Burts Ice Cream.

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to issue new Food Service and Tobacco Permits to T Square (formerly 7-Eleven)

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to pay current bills (WB Mason and Crystal Rock)

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to approve the minutes of March 1, 2021.

M/Lesogor, s/Harhen a unanimous vote to submit the BOH Town Report as prepared by Susan Mulloy.

Susan Mulloy provided an update on COVID cases.

Discussion regarding Food Trucks, Ice Cream Trucks and the permitting and inspection requirements for them.

Robert Philbrick gave the Board an update on the beaver situation and proposed mitigation at Mill Pond on Elm Street.

Susan Mulloy gave the Board an update on the Mass Reopening Guidance and specifically Event Guidance. Prom and Snack Bar guidance expected soon.

M/Harhen, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to adjourn at 6:18 p.m.

AM